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Dear Parents,

Welcome back to school! We have so many exciting and educational things planned for your child this year! I am proud & pleased to be part of your child’s life and learning in the months to come. Please feel free to speak with me about and questions or concerns that you may have about your child. It is my hope that through our work as a support team, you child will blossom socially, emotionally, physically and educationally into a confident and prepared little person who is ready to conquer the “big school”. 

This month our themes are “Back to School”, “All About Me” and “My Family”. We will cover the letters B, T & A, numbers 1 & 2, the color red, circles and introduce our science center (specifically our new classroom pet, plants, and our sensory-sand-water table) and discuss color reflection. We will learn about different cultures, abilities and diversity. We will be personalizing our classroom with your child’s artwork, learning about ourselves and learning about our families. Please send a family photo as soon as possible for your child to share and display all year in our room. This photo does not need to be fancy; a casual snapshot will do. If you don’t have a photo of everyone together, please feel free to send various snapshots with each person important to your child. We will send these home at the end of the year. Please write your child’s name on the back. We will also be sending home a page called “My Family Crest” for you and your child to “design” together. Come up with a simple family logo that you feel describes your family. Again, this does not have to be complicated or fancy, it’s the time together with your child that matters! I will let you know when it is time to return these.
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Your child will be learning through what is called “Developmentally Appropriate Practice”. DAP means that your child will practice learned skills hands-on through our learning centers. The most current teaching methods, based on years of research by child psychologists and early childhood teachers, are used in our classroom. I believe a child’s world should be fun and adventurous as well as educationally and academically sound. I also believe in children starting out early in life with appropriate responsibilities, so you can expect that your child will learn the Golden Rules of Living and will be encouraged to be an active participant in both our classroom activities and responsibilities. Your child will have a strong foundation for the school years to come and will be surrounded by learning based in music and literature. We use very few “dittos” (AKA worksheets) because these actually prevent your child’s creative expression and limit a well-rounded use of all 5 senses- which is necessary to truly learn. Your child will have opportunities every day to learn through sight, sound, touch, smell and taste. An easy way to understand what Developmentally Appropriate Practice is, is to think of how you learn yourself. Do you better understand how to knit a scarf by reading an instruction booklet and taking a quiz or by actually sitting down and trying it out? How about football- a manual and written test or going out and playing a couple of games? There is no guessing about which experience would be more enjoyable either. This is how we do things in our class too. It makes learning fun and meaningful for everyone. Every child learns differently and you can rest assured that I will actively nurture your child’s needs and encourage your child’s strengths. Each child in my class will be challenged at his or her level. This is the wonderful benefit of Developmentally Appropriate Practice!

We have circle time daily with welcome songs, name, address and phone activities, theme songs, puppet skits, calendar, weather, stories, daily lessons and of course learning center time. Our daily plan is:

Our learning centers are: math and manipulatives, dramatic play, language arts, science and world, blocks and building, creative art & music. Our activities are based on current lessons and themes. Please check your child’s mailbox and our parent board daily.

I hope you all have a wonderful month and that God blesses you richly. Here’s to a happy, healthy, exciting and educational school year. Thank you so much for trusting me with your precious child. 

Notes: 

